Welcome to the Churches of Orsett, Bulphan and Horndon-on-the-Hill



Weekly notice sheet Sunday 27th June—4th Sunday after Trinity 8.45am Holy Communion Service 10am Family Service



At St Mary the Virgin Church, Bulphan

The 10am service may be recorded for our website. If you do not wish to be recorded please speak to a churchwarden.

Today's Collect

Gracious Father, by the obedience of Jesus you brought salvation to our wayward world: draw us into harmony with your will, that we may find all things restored in him, our Saviour Jesus Christ.

Post Communion

Eternal God, comfort of the afflicted and healer of the broken, you have fed us at the table of life and hope: teach us the ways of gentleness and peace, that all the world may acknowledge the Kingdom of your Son Jesus Christ our Lord.

Dear Everyone,

It was good to see so many of you at church on Sunday morning. Thanks to the generosity of the Feast and Fayre Committee, we now have a screen in Horndon Church and we were pleased to be able to use it for the first time at our services to watch and listen to Bishop Guli's inaugural Diocesan Presidential Address. Please do pray for Bishop Guli as she begins her ministry as Bishop of Chelmsford and as she and her family move to this Diocese from Loughborough. You may also be interested to know that Bishop Guli will be joining us in January for our Plough Sunday Service; there will be more about this in due course.



Don't forget that Forest Church will be back on Saturday 4th July at Bulphan Church, followed by refreshments. Do come along if you are able to. It is a great way to worship God and is for all ages. You just need to bring something to sit on and waterproofs in case it rains. Also wear old clothes because this time there will be some mud involved.....

On another note, Horndon Church needs new boilers! If you would like to contribute to their boiler fund, there are more details about how you can do this later in the notice sheet. Any contributions will be greatly appreciated.

As lockdown eases I am seeing more of you out and about now but if you are still stuck at home and would appreciate a chat, please don't hesitate to contact me or Max.

I look forward to seeing or hearing from you soon and please do let me know of any pastoral or prayer needs.

Take care and God bless,

Sue



Eco Pause for Thought

If you have a loved one's birthday coming up consider buying a gift from a charity e.g. a water pump, bicycle for a midwife or trees to plant to stop desertification.

Prayers for the week

Prayer Diary

- Please pray for the work of the Friends of Essex Churches Trust, and give thanks for those who work so hard to preserve our ancient buildings.
- PRAY for the Church of Pakistan (United)
- Prayers for the rest of the week can be found here-: https://www.chelmsford.anglican.org/uploads-new/publications/ WePray-June21.pdf

Benefice prayer diary

Horndon Carol N, Steve B, Chris C, Anita J, Suzarne P, Nick T, Jan C, Moira, Ivy

Orsett Sandra B, Maureen D, Pat W, Di B, Margaret C, Steve J

Other Pete, Sara B, Tara, Stephanie and Jack, Elizabeth, Evelyn and Dottie and her family

Prayers for the recently bereaved

Bulphan Sheena and family following the death of Jean L, June and family following the death of Steve

Other Family and friends of Benjamin H



At one of our Family Services, in response to the parable of the growing seed, Mark 4: 26-29, where seeds were planted and God made them grow, we planted our own seeds of faith in the form of stones with a Christian message which we left around our three villages for people to read. Do look out for these and take a photo if you find one and send it to Lynda at L.robertson@hobnob.org.uk



Would you like to share in a journey of discovery?

The COURSE IN CHRISTIAN STUDIES

is an opportunity to explore the Christian faith with others. The course runs over two years, is open to anyone over the age of 16 and is based on weekly meetings in local groups.

We are hoping to be able to offer the CCS course as Face to Face sessions as well as Zoom sessions. In addition CCS can be accessed entirely online using the interactive programme Moodle where you will interact with fellow students and tutors through online forums and posts.

The CCS Taster/Introductory event will take place via ZOOM on Saturday 11th September starting at 10.30am. To register your interest and receive an easy click on link invitation, email Diane Hardy

dhardy@chelmsford.anglican.org Or call her on 01245 294449

For further information contact: Diane Hardy, CCS Administrator Chelmsford Diocesan Office, 53 New Street, Chelmsford CM1 1AT

Tel: 01245 294449 email: dhardy@chelmsford.anglican.org
Further details available at
www.chelmsford.anglican.org/ccs







St Peter and St Paul Church, Horndon-on-the-Hill Boiler appeal

We need your help!

The heating boilers in Horndon-on-the-Hill Church are over 30 years old and we have been told they are no longer fit for purpose. They need to be replaced with more efficient and greener models. We have put this work out to tender, accepted the best quote and now need to raise £8,000.

If you would like to donate, you can do so using your Smartphone by scanning the below QR code or typing in the link https://givealittle.co/campaigns/b7884bab-ee5d-4aa7-9f9e-b4d98d269f33





You can also donate in cash or by cheque

- Cheque payee = PCC SS Peter and Paul, Horndon-on-the-Hill
- Cheques can be sent to Mr Robin Clark, c/o Mrs A Bonson, The Brewhouse, South Hill, Horndon-on-the-Hill. SS17 8PJ
- If you are a UK tax payer you can choose to add 'gift aid' this costs you nothing but the church would receive an additional 25p for every £1 you donate e.g. if you donate £10 the church would receive £12.50. If you have not already completed a gift aid form, please email Robin - r.clark@hobnob.org.uk

Thank you for your support

Thurrock Foodbank

Your continued support for this charity is much appreciated. The Benefice has organised 5 collection boxes as listed below:

Orsett The Rectory and Orsett Stores

Bulphan 24, Church Lane and Bulphan Local Store

Horndon-on-the-Hill 1, Lion Cottages, High Road

Shortages this week are: tinned fruit, tinned fish, long life milk, large size nappies, men's and women's deodorants

Hobnob Magazine

- August edition—Please submit articles to Ron by July 25th email: <u>r.porter@hobnob.org.uk</u>
- The online version of the magazine can be found on our website news page <u>www.hobnob.org.uk/magazine</u>



Individual Private Prayer

The following churches are open for private prayer—10am to noon

Bulphan Church Monday and Thursday Horndon-on-the-Hill Church Tuesday and Saturday

Free refreshments are available on Monday, Tuesday and Saturday.



foodbank

Diary Dates

Services

- This week's Sunday Services are at Bulphan Church
- Forest Church—Saturday 3rd July at Bulphan Church
- Next Sunday's (4th July) service is a 10am All Together HC Service at Orsett
- Morning and Evening Prayers will be on Monday to Saturday at 8.30am and 7pm respectively and can be found through Facebook @HOBNOBChurches.
- If you would like to listen to daily prayers, these can be heard at https://www.chpublishing.co.uk/apps/time-to-pray
- Daily Hope, a free phone line of hymns, reflections and prayers can be found on 0800 8048044

Advance notices (Please remember due to Covid regulations only those invited to funerals can attend)

		_	
Bible	Readings	for this	week

	Principal Service	incipal Service			
Sunday	2 Samuel 1.1, 17-end	Psalm 130			
	2 Corinthians 8.7-end	Mark 5.21-end			

	Morning prayer	Night prayer		Morning prayer	Night prayer
Monday	Psalm 80 Job 33 Romans 14.13-end	Psalm 85 Judges 13.1-24 Luke 17.20-end	Tuesday	Psalm 71 Isaiah 49.1-6 Acts 11.1-18	Psalm 124 Ezekiel 34.11-16 John 21.15-22
Weds	Psalm 119.105-128 Job 39 Romans 15.14-21	Psalm 91 Judges 15.1-16.3 Luke 18.15-30	Thursday	Psalm 92 Job 40 Romans 15.22-end	Psalm 94 Judges 16.4-end Luke 18.31-end
Friday	Psalm 88 Job 41 Romans 16.1-16	Psalm 102 Judges 17 Luke 19.1-10	Saturday	Psalm 92 2 Samuel 15.17-21 John 11.1-16	Psalm 139 Job 42.1-6 1 Peter 1.3-12

Contact details

Rector: Revd Sue Mann, The Rectory, School Lane, Orsett, Essex. RM16 3JS

Telephone: 01375 891254 Email: rectorsue@hobnob.org.uk

The Rector's day off is Wednesday each week

<u>Associate Priest</u>: Revd Max Blake <u>Baptism enquiries</u> for the Benefice:

Telephone: 07596 215038 email: m.blake@hobnob.org.uk Christine Mortimer email: c.mortimer@hobnob.org.uk

<u>Benefice website</u>: <u>www.hobnob.org.uk</u> Find us on Facebook or twitter <u>@hobnobchurches</u>